CITY OF WASHINGTON

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

301 Walnut St. · Washington, IL 61571 Ph. 309-444-1135 · Fax 309-444-9779

http://www.washington-illinois.org joliphant@ci.washington.il.us

MEMORANDUM

TO: Public Works Committee

FROM: Jon R. Oliphant, AICP, Planning & Development Director

SUBJECT: Transportation Plan Update

DATE: May 4, 2018

The East Peoria and Washington staffs had a kick-off meeting recently with the consultants (Houseal Lavigne Associates and HR Green) in the development of transportation plans for the two cities. This is entirely funded through a grant from the Tri-County Regional Planning Commission and is intended to be completed around June 30 per the grant regulations. Also at the meeting were representatives from CityLink and IDOT and it was aimed at hearing more about the existing transportation conditions as they relate to the road network, recreation trails, mass transit, and green infrastructure. It will help establish goals, policies, and possible future projects to consider.

Staff seeks any feedback at the May 7 Public Works Committee meeting to determine any priorities for projects that should be considered or others that may not be as obvious currently but may be worthy in the future.